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Dear Friends, Ladies and Gentlemen, 
 
I am happy to report about the growing activities of our IBSSA International Sport Federation. Since our 
last annual meeting we were seriously working on upgrading our activities for the benefit of our members. 
IBSSA – ISF were running official clinics, seminars, qualifying courses, Masters seminars, championships 
and various sport events worldwide. 
The activities covered different disciplines: wide range of Martial Arts, horse riding, Combat shooting, 
wrestling, boxing, military system of self defence – Krav Maga, diving and many more. 
IBSSA – ISF is stepping into the future needs with the opening of our own Psychological advisory 
Department under the leadership of Dr. Shraga SADE. 
Dr. SADE is a fine lecturer Psychologist; beside his long years of experience he is a highly qualified and 
experienced professional. We all welcome Dr. SADE on board! 
 
IBSSA – ISF ran the courses and other wide range activities in: India, Italy, Romania, Holland, Hungary, 
Serbia, USA, Canada, South Africa, Japan and of course Israel. 
We are proud to reorganize and re-establish a very fine Ju Jutsu Department under the leadership of 
Shihan Auvo NIINIKETO (Finland) and Shihan István KELEMEN (Hungary). 
 
We are happy to announce the nomination of Shihan Eddine OSMAN of France to the post of Chairman of 
IBSSA – ISF, Karate Section in France and Northern Africa. At the same time we are welcoming Shihan 
OSMAN to the family of the International Budo Academy as the Head of IBA Chamber in France and 
Northern Africa. 
Welcome on board and we all wish Shihan OSMAN a very fine term of office! 
 
I would like to encourage all interested personalities who wish to take part in our IBSSA – ISF activities to 
contact me and we ensure you of some great possibilities. 
I cannot conclude without thanking wholeheartedly my dear colleagues within the IBSSA ISF leadership, 
without your work and dedication we will not be what we are. THANK YOU ALL.     
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
Prof. Rony KLUGER 
General Secretary of IBSSA 
IBSSA – ISF President 


